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UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 

 
OFFICE FOR CIVIL RIGHTS 

ADMINISTRATIVE COMPLAINT 
 
May 10, 2021 
 
United States Department of Education 
Office for Civil Rights 
Lyndon Baines Johnson Department of Education Building 
400 Maryland Avenue, SW 
Washington, DC 20202-1100 
Via Email: OCR@ed.gov 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
This is a federal civil rights complaint pursuant to the U.S. Department of Education’s 
(Department) Office for Civil Rights’ (OCR) discrimination complaint resolution 
procedures.  
 
Parents Defending Education (PDE) brings this complaint against Columbus City Schools (CCS or 
District) in Columbus, Ohio, for discrimination on the basis of race, color or national origin in 
programs or activities that receive Federal financial assistance in violation of Title VI of the Civil 
Rights Act of 1964 (Title VI), 42 U.S.C. § 2000d et seq. 
 
PDE makes this complaint as an interested third-party organization that opposes racial 
discrimination and political indoctrination in America’s schools. Attached to this complaint is 
supporting evidence in the form of a public statement posted by the Columbus Board of 
Education on April 21, 2021.  
 
As the Columbus Board of Education notes, “systemic racism … has existed for 175 years within 
the Columbus City Schools education system.” Their statement goes on to acknowledge “There 
is systemic racism within our school district,” “There is systemic racism within our education 
system,” and “There is systemic racism within our school buildings.” 
 
As the Department of Education is no doubt aware, such an admission of “racism” from a 
district superintendent raises concerns that Columbus City Schools has received federal funds in 
violation of Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, which declares that “no person in the United 
States shall, on the ground of race, color, or national origin, be excluded from participation in, 
be denied the benefits of, or be subjected to discrimination under any program or activity 
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receiving Federal financial assistance.” When the President of Princeton University made similar 
claims in an open letter to the University, Ltr. from President Eisgruber on the University’s 
Efforts to Combat Systemic Racism (Sept. 2, 2020), https://bit.ly/2PHrvBY, OCR swiftly opened 
an investigation, Ltr. from Robert King to President Eisgruber (Sept. 16, 2020), 
https://bit.ly/3dlMORI. 
 
Accordingly, we ask that the Department promptly investigate the allegations in this complaint, 
act swiftly to remedy unlawful policies and practices, and order appropriate relief. 
 
Thank you for your prompt assistance with this request for investigation and resolution. 
Please contact me for further information. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
Nicole Neily 
President 
Parents Defending Education 
 
 
Enc. Exhibit A 
  



 

Parents Defending Education ½4532 Lee Hwy #119 Arlington VA 22207 ½ 571-206-1795 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EXHIBIT A 



 

Parents Defending Education ½4532 Lee Hwy #119 Arlington VA 22207 ½ 571-206-1795 



 

Parents Defending Education ½4532 Lee Hwy #119 Arlington VA 22207 ½ 571-206-1795 

 


